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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
This is a voluntary announcement made by the board of directors (the “Board”) of Tianjin 
Development Holdings Limited (the “Company”). 
 
On 11 February 2016, the Company noted through the website of the State Administration of 
Work Safety of the People’s Republic of China (中華人民共和國國家安全生產監督管理總局) the 
publication of the Tianjin Port “8·12” Ruihai company dangerous goods warehouse particularly 
serious fire explosion accident (天津港“8·12”瑞海公司危險品倉庫特別重大火災爆炸事故) investigation 
report, in which it has been suggested that the Chairperson of 天津港(集團)有限公司 (Tianjin Port 
(Group) Co., Ltd.), Ms. ZHANG Lili (“Ms. Zhang”) (an executive director of the Company) 
be subject to dismissal from employment. The Company has not been notified whether the 
aforesaid suggested action will have any impact on Ms. Zhang’s duties in the Company. Should 
there be further progress, the Company will make the relevant announcement. 
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